
 

 
Bryce Canyon City 
Town Council Meeting 

May 21st, 2020 
10:00 A.M. 

                   70 West 100 North 
 

Attending:  Mayor Shiloh Syrett, Mike Stevens, Bryce Syrett, Gary Syrett, Cherrie Tebbs, Nick Pollock, Taryn Syrett, Jean 
Seiler, Deanna Moore and Sydney Lamas 
Others:  Draysen Pollock, Isaac Leech 
1.Welcome 
       A. Prayer:  Jean Seiler  
       B. Pledge     
2.  Approve Minutes of 5/7/20 Council Meeting – Motion to approve the minutes made by Mike, 2nd Bryce, Cherrie Yes, 
Gary Yes, Nick Yes 
3. Adopt the Agenda – Motion to approve with addition D.- Isaac & Draysen wrestling mat, made by Cherrie, 2nd by Mike, 
Bryce Yes, Gary Yes, Nick Yes 
4. Other Business: 
          A.  Law Enforcement Contract with Garfield County:  Council agrees to continue the contract.  There are more 
people on the roads now.  Motion to approve made by Nick, 2nd by Bryce, Gary Yes, Cherrie Yes, Mike Yes.  Shiloh will 
reach out to Danny Perkins.  
          B.  COVID 19 Updates:  Still here, however we are Yellow now.  No new updates.  Go ahead and remove from 
agenda. 
          C. 2020 Census: They dropped packets off on some doors.  It is easier to do online.  Bryce Canyon City still says 
0% completed so Shiloh reached out to Jerry Taylor to see why nothing is being reported.  Deanna wants to look into it 
and have employees on the property receive the packets.  Some received packets in English and need Spanish packets.  
Leave on Agenda 
          D.  Isaac/Draysen- Wrestling Mat:   Asking for funds for a mat for the Wellness Center to train for a wrestling 
matches.  The cost would be around $802.00 -$1000 for a 12 x 12-foot mat.   The mat folds up and can be stored.  Will fit 
in the storage room with the Dr. Dish.  It can also be used for Yoga or different sports.  Will put on next agenda for official 
vote.  They will get the information to Taryn to order the mat.  If any other wrestlers are around invite them to use it to 
practice on.  
5. General Plan 

1. Roads:   Jean – did we decide to paint lines this year?  It usually costs around $7-8,000.   Jean will contact 
Straight Stripe and get a bid and find out when it can be scheduled.  Need to have someone go with them so 
they don’t miss any areas that we have added on.  Jean will follow up on it.  Shuttle parking lot may be okay.  
Shiloh can drive around with them if needed.  Section by the rodeo is getting bad, maybe look at fixing it soon.  
Bryce can have someone look at that portion of the road and get a bid on it.   

a. Main Street:  no discussion 
                    2. Town park  
 a. Restroom/Pavilion Facilities:  Found the key, Taryn will get the bathroom open.  The water is turned 
on.   Basketball baskets have been lowered, we have the tool to higher them.  Just watch kids so they don’t hang on them.  
   3. Cemetery:  Quayden is completely done with gate.  Looks good.  
  4. Shuttle Building:   Tile in storage room is complete and Karl submitted the bill.  The sinks need repairs 
and Taryn is working on with them.  They are looking to open the shuttle by the end of the Month.  Due to COVID they 
want fans running 24/7 in building, so we will wire the light switch to stay on 24/7.   
                    5. Public Safety Building:   Garkane called and claimed we never paid bill on park restrooms and $903.00 
was added to our current bill.  Shiloh found bills that we did pay monthly on the restrooms.  Main street meters were over 
paid they should have been billed as low usage meters.  Wellness Center billing $38/month so not sure how it is being 
billed.  Public Safety building around $600/month.  Garkane is finding meters all over they haven’t billed for.  We should 
have two meters on main street, park bathrooms, Public Safety building and Wellness Center.  Red Canyon Transit pays 



for the Shuttle Building meter.   
                    6. Fire Department: no discussion 
                    7. Bike Path:  A lot of people on bike path.  Path is looking good. Ruby’s Ice Rink was not successful.  They 
had the application reviewed by three judges.  The first judge gave 25/25 and raved about the ice rink project, the 3rd judge 
gave a 24/25 and also raved about the project, however the 2nd judge gave 0/25 and stated it was just a way for Ruby’s to 
make money.  Lance has been in contact with legislation regarding the 0/25 application.   Lance has been contacted and 
they are not sure why it was treated this way. Governor’s office looking at it.   The results came in the end of last week.  
Jean will have lance send out the letter to everyone to read it.  Garfiled County applied for the outdoor recreation grant to 
repair the bike path.  We will follow up with County to see if they were successful.  Jean will follow up with Kaden Figgins.    
The Outdoor Grant funding did have $7 million more in requests then they had money, so many projects were rejected.   
  a. Canyon2Canyon – Still planning on having it.  Move forward and just not shuttle people. Jorgensen’s 
had their annual ride last weekend and they had 35 people this year it worked good.  Bike path needs to be patched was 
the only complaint.  
  8. Wellness Center:   Going good since we opened longer hours.  Taryn making sure they are signing 
symptom sheets. We are getting a few new sign ups.  Tropic Town came and looked at the Wellness Center.  They are 
working on a senior center/wellness center.  Taryn has symptom forms printed off and they are available at the weight 
room.  They are leaving it on the desk.  They need to bring their own form, don’t leave it and don’t use a community pen.  
The foggers are on order but not here yet.   Sysco is supposed to deliver sanitation wipes. Weight room is being wiped 
down good.  Need to work on finishing fence.  It will only take a few hours.  Will meet on Tuesday morning to finish it.  
  a. Weight Room- The bids for the old equipment have been posted in paper.  Taryn has emailed some 
contacts that may not read the paper.  He has reached out to Rawley at the Sheriff’s office.  Maybe reach out to school 
district.  Deanna will forward email to Panguitch City.  Taryn has not received any bids yet.  June 4th is when the bidding 
closes.  Braxtyn sent to Millard County they have expressed some interest.  
                  9.  Sewer:  Flumes are in and they are collecting data.   
6. Planning Commission-Gary Syrett:  no discussion 
7. Financial  

a. Profit Loss/Balance Sheet/Budget Report (First Meeting of the Month):  Review next meeting  
b. Budget Report – Sydney Lamas (First Meeting of the Month):  Review next meeting 
c. Warrants-Mike Stevens: -   

QuickBooks Fees $3.13, Jones & DeMille $4,000.00, QuickBooks Payments $4.57, Bryce Canyon Sinclair $87.36, 
Garkane Energy $520.71, Bulls-Eye Pest Control $2187.10, Canon $117.02, Cherrie Tebbs $2302.28, Clarks Country 
Market $11.97, Karl Munford $879.00, Ruby’s Inn General Store $26.20, Unemployment Insurance $427.90, Weidner Fire 
$686.11, Hinton Burdick CPA $6.99, QuickBooks Payments $2.17  
 
Motion made by Bryce to approve warrants, 2nd by Gary, Cherrie Yes, Nick Yes, Mike Yes  
 
8.  Review Next Meetings Agenda:  June 4th will be the next meeting.  – add above items to agenda. 
9. Local Building Authority:   
Motion by Mike to open LBA meeting, 2nd by Bryce, Cherrie yes, Nick yes, Gary yes 
The property on main street never got signed over to Ruby’s – Shiloh is working on it.  
Motion made by Mike to close the LBA meeting, 2nd by Bryce, Cherrie Yes, Gary Yes, Nick yes 
10.  Adjournment of Council Meeting:    Motion to adjourn the council meeting made by Mike, 2nd by Bryce, Cherrie Yes, 
Gary Yes, Nick Yes 


